
2023 Budget Workshop 

1144 Hooper Avenue 

Conference Room “A” 

October 5, 2022 
 

A budget workshop of the Commissioners of Fire District No. 1 in the Township of Toms 

River, County of Ocean, New Jersey was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Commissioner Tutela.  

The following statement was made: 

 

Let the official minutes reflect that adequate notice of this meeting has 

been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act and a 

notice thereof being posted in the Municipal Building, 33 Washington 

Street, Toms River, New Jersey, being transmitted to the Asbury Park 

Press, Star Ledger and to all persons who have requested copies in 

accordance with the statute. 

ROLL CALL 

          Autenrieth -  present               Golden -  present 

                                  Latshaw - present                   Minkler – present                                                                                                                                              

                                                              Tutela - present                        

Halliwell present to take minutes. Administrator Kubiel present. 

 

Fire Co#1: 

Kubiel reported he has not received a budget from Fire Co#1.  Chief Simone responded that he 

does not foresee any equipment purchases outside of items that break. 

 

Fire Co. #2: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #2.  Minkler questioned seek cameras, Asst. Chief 

O’Neill responded these are remainder of cameras requested for this year that were put off until 

next year. 

 

Fire Co. #3: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #3.  Chief Calvo explained majority of purchases are 

related to new #2705.  Kubiel stated he is working on boat lift rental price which will be added 

to budget. 

 

Fire Co. #4: 

Board reviewed budget requests by Co. #4 & Tutela suggested included an additional $2000 to 

cover tools needed for new boat. 

 

District #1: 

  

Administrator Kubiel informed the Board that although there are no individual budges for I/T 

and Radio, we kept the numbers the same with the exception of deleting salaries and benefits 

for these individuals.   

 

The commissioners reviewed various line items pertaining to the District #1 2023 proposed 

budget and are satisfied with the overall budget as it stands now.   

 

There being no further business, the workshop ended at 5:20 p.m.  

  

                                                                                  Respectfully Submitted, 

 

                                                                                  _____________________________ 

                                                                                  Leonard Minkler, Clerk 


